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ST. MARY THE VIRGIN, BEXLEY






February 2019

Friends of St. Mary’s
Chairman
Mary Andrews

maryrose.andrews@gmail.com

Secretary:
Sheila Thompson
roger_sheila@talktalk.net
Dear Friends,

I am sorry this letter is later than usual.  I have been particularly busy with the advent of our new Vicar, the Rev’d. Clive Wood, on 19th January.  If you read St. Mary’s website (wwwstmarysbexley.co.uk) you will know that whereas previously we were ‘teamed’ with  St. John’s,  two more churches have been added to the Team and the Vicar of St. Mary’s is a Team Vicar.  The Rev’d. Ren Harding, the Team Vicar of St. Barnabas, is now the Team Rector.
The Friends’ Committee worked hard last year to raise funds for St. Mary’s and with the addition of a legacy from the late Edith Lightfoot, our current account stands at £15,834.19.  Our project for this year is to pay for the work in the tower to eradicate common furniture beetle and death-watch beetle.  We have accepted a quotation for this work from Sankeys for £2,145 plus VAT.  The work will be carried out some time after Easter and carries a twenty-year guarantee.

Two members of our committee have resigned due to ill health, Mary Gleeson and Marian Lamb.  We are grateful to them both for their contribution to our various activities.  We have been pleased to welcome a new committee member, Jenny Lee, and are hoping to recruit one or two new committee members during the year.

Our programme for this year is as follows:

Quiz Evening

Saturday, 2nd March in the Church Hall, at 7 p.m

Concert


Saturday, 11th May in the Church at 7 pm

Garden Party

Saturday, 8th June at 43 Wansunt Road, from 3 – 5 pm

AGM


Sunday, 16th June in the Church after the 10 am service

Bazaar


Saturday, 7th December in the Church Hall from 11.00 am – 2.00 pm

With all good wishes from Mary, also Sheila, Barbara and Jenny

